
 

 

 

April 21, 2020 
 
Oregon Public Utility Commission 
201 High St SE #100, Salem, OR 97301 
 
VIA EMAIL 

 
Re: UM 1696, ETO Manufactured Home Replacement Pilot Extension 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
The NW Energy Coalition is pleased to submit this letter of support for 
Energy Trust of Oregon’s (ETO) extension request for their 
manufactured home replacement pilot. We are grateful for staff’s 
thorough stakeholder and memo-drafting process. ETO’s measured, 
flexible approach within this pilot fills an important gap in replacing 
some of Oregon’s most energy-intensive and unhealthy residences. 
 
The timeliness of this extension request cannot be overstated; the 
health impacts of living in manufactured homes constructed pre-1976 
are exactly the impacts that can exacerbate covid-19 symptoms for 
already vulnerable communities. 
 
In the course of preparing these comments, we reached out to 
organizations that have been partnering with ETO on this program. The 
organizations we spoke with commended ETO’s on-the-ground work 
and the flexibility of ETO's funding.  
 A large proportion of the poorest Oregonians live in private mobile 
home parks, have limited to no income, and/or are seniors, all of which 
dissuade their participation in this loan-based program. Moreover, 
cost-effectiveness measurements used in the state of Oregon do not 
fully capture the health and societal benefits of these replacements. 
We look forward to the non-energy impact quantification that will be 
made possible through the extension of this docket, as well as to 
continuing to engage at the PUC in support of robust measurements of 
program effectiveness. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Heather Moline 
Policy Associate, NW Energy Coalition 


